2001/2002/2003 – The Years of the Child!

Dear Family and Friends,

It has been three years since I last sat down to write a Christmas letter and much has happened in those years.  So prepare for a deluge of information!

The year 2001 found Richard and me watching our son, Jonathan Samuel, grow from a very happy and contented baby into the original “happy boy” toddler.  Those of you who were lucky enough (or maybe unlucky enough) to be around that year would often hear me singing my own made-up song entitled “You’re a Happy Boy!  Yeah! Yeah! Yeah!”.  The other big news of the year was our cruise with my entire family (parents, sisters, brother-in-laws, nieces, nephews and Amy) on the Elation, which embarked from Los Angeles and traveled to the ports of Puerto Vallarta, Mazatlan and Cabo San Lucas.  Jonathan celebrated his first birthday during that cruise and starting walking on his own the following weekend.  We filled in the rest of the year with some camping trips with the kids.

2002 brought many changes work-wise for Richard and me.  I was part of Conexant’s “Reduction in Force” near the end of June.  A couple of months later Richard, who works for Mindspeed, (Conexant’s spin-off) was transferred up to Newport Beach.  We were faced with the decision of moving up to Newport Beach, or staying in our current residence.  We chose the latter, and now Richard commutes 70 miles each way to work (thankfully in a carpool with a few others).  I ended up spending the rest of the year home with Jonathan.  He was part of a Mother’s Day out program at a local church that afforded him three hours a week of playtime with other children his age.  He thoroughly enjoyed it and I was very much impressed with his teachers Miss Ann and Miss Carmen.

Now on to the news for this 2003 year.  With great joy, I announce that I finally found a job!  On September 22 I started working (temporarily) for Nokia about 22 miles from our house.  While it is currently temporary, it should become permanent during the early months of 2004.

Working at Nokia meant some changes in our household.  Jonathan now attends preschool at the Lutheran Incarnation Preschool in Rancho Bernardo (same place that sponsored his Mother’s Day Out program).  He spends 9½ hours a day and is thriving with the new interaction and the learning.  I might feel guilty with him being there so long, but he lives to go there and play with his friends Braden and Shane.

Nokia has been a change in work atmosphere for me as well.  I now reside in a cubicle due to the president’s desire for an “open” environment.  It has taken some getting used to I might say.  Nokia is a very international and diverse company with many different people who speak many different languages.  Not only have I had to adjust to loud conversations over cubicle walls (sometimes in different languages) and desk phones ringing, but since Nokia San Diego is their CDMA base, I get to listen to cell phones jingle 10 million different tunes all day long!  All permanent employees receive a cell phone and most seem to use the cell phone over the desk phone.

Not too many trips this year, just our annual trek to Yosemite over the Memorial Day weekend.  Jonathan enjoyed the outdoors and having his cousins around to play with.

Richard’s children, Rick and Amy now live with their mom full-time, but we do get to see them on occasion.  Rick is a senior and Amy is a freshman, both in high school.  Rick enjoys computers and computer games and Amy is still pulling out the straight A’s!

We look forward to Christmas this year, as Jonathan seems to be the perfect age to enjoy the wonder of Christmas.  Both sets of grandparents will be in town for the holidays and we anticipate lots of joy and laughter.  May the upcoming year bring you lots of happiness and joy!

